



Senate Meeting

The 1965 Room

03.03.2025

5:15 PM

I. Call to Order @ 5:21pm

II. Roll Call

III. Recognition of guests

- a) Mischell: director of wellness center
- b) Kristi: Assistant deans and childcare fund
- c) Alex: justice

IV. Approval of the Minutes

- a) Motion: lourendy
- b) Second: sawyer

V. Approval of the Agenda

- a) Motion: Sawyer
- b) Second: Ethan

VI. Reports

a) President-

- Karime: hello everyone I am Karime. We had a UC meeting and we had some guess come in. We had shared gov. I went to the women's basketball game and they won in over time. I will not be in my office hours on Thursday Morning. If



you need to call or text me. We had leadership meeting on Friday and went over some stuff.

b) Vice President-

- Tanisha: I have a DEI meeting next week. I have been working on recruitment. I have a potential Academic affairs chair that I need to set a meeting up with. I am presenting our budget tommrow. I am working with Moises for an amendment and working on getting the menstrual product in a class so more things get done with it.

c) Speaker of the Senate-

- Lorendy: I met with most senators one on one. Please check your email. Student court is holding a for people to join SGA.

d) Location Campus Committee-

- Caden: lasts week I talked with the students on the Sheboygan camps and things went good. We are hoping to get the nursing program going on the location campus down from 5 to 4 years.

e) Advisors-

- Katie: next week is our clothing swap. We need volunteers for it. It is for you to donate things you do not need or you or come and get things you need. Mondy in the afternoon and tuesday in the morning. You are just making sure things are nice and neat. This is my last meeting for the senators, and I may not see you till May.
- Adam: student gov palces a role for the review for the awards. Emails went out to be on the ballet for SGA. It is due March 8th.



VII. New Business

a) Senator Confirmations

- Ramiro Diaz: He/him, major is economic, I think it is very inport and it does a lot for the campus
- Sawyer: Is there an event that made you want to be apart of it?
- Ramiro: I saw a lot of my Frieds join and I want to be apart of it
- Radwa: What skills have you learnd?
- Romiro: Teamwork because they all work together
- Lucas: Fun fact
- Romiro: I didn't like cheese and know I do.
- Adham: How are you planning to reach the student body?
- Romiro: volunteering and helping with events. I am also going to talk about it to people.
- Lucas: Committees you are interested in
- Romiro: SUFAC and recreation and athletics.
- Sawyer: Issus you see on campus?
- Romiro: the budgeting and helping with that.
- Karime: something that you have done that shaped your leadership?
- Romio: I am an athletic and I have worked on supporting others. I will being my teamwork ability.
- Tanisha: I would like to make a motion to approve Romiro as a senator.



1. Morion: Lorendy

2. Second: Adhum

- Radwa: I like how excited he is to join and want to join SUFAC
- Sawyer: I kind of wish he more to say on issues he want to address but he will be a good fit.
- Adham: He will be here one more year and he is international. He has good insight for SGA.
- Lucas: I like he wants to join SUFAC because we dont have a lot of athletic representation.
- Tanisha: roll call
- Kendra:
 1. Lorendy: Yes
 2. Sawyer: yes
 3. Abbigal: Yes
 4. Ryan: Yes
 5. nathan K: yes
 6. Adham: yes
 7. Ethan S: yes
- Tanisha: Passes 7-0-2

b) Manitowoc Campus Resolution Request

- Shaun: Hafe of are study spaces and two study rooms will be taken out. Where



nonprofit Cerebral Palsy Organization without proper consultation or acceptance from the Manitowoc Campus, Approximately 20-30 students use each of the study space and study rooms daily, than there are different Capus outreach that we can use and other opportunities, The Manitowoc Campus' students and faculty who were informed of this decision have raised serious concerns and complaints, such as loss of student resource, and Administration removed the library's books, staff, and resources, and are now retracting their reassurances to allow students to keep the library space for study spaces. Therefor we don't want it to happen and the 2nd is not to do the deal and cancel it and the 3rd is we can host another way just want.

- Sawyer: Have you reached out with the organization?
- Shaun: Yes we have
- Ethan: Why did they choice it
- Shaun: Its the biggest space on campus
- Nathan: Is this a purment or tem
- Shaun: it is purment and they will remodel it
- Ethan: If it goes through have they take with you about other study spaces?
- Shaun: We have looked at study space or open classroom
- Sawyer: what is the layout?
- SHaun: One story and it an L shap. They will take the bigger part of the library.
- Radwa: Is there a way you can meet in the middle?
- Shaun: yes, They have to remodl it so they can make it work. We have gave



different spaces but they do not want to because they are no big enough.

- Caden: There is a picture in the group chat.
- Sawyer: Its going to be everything but the library stacks.
- Shaun: yes and the plane is to build a wall and cut it off.
- Adham: Do you know the student population
- Shaun: 486 with students
- Tanisha: if you want to you can add UWGB supports it also
- Nathan: It can not be a temporary thing. Could they use a gym or the kitchen?
- Shaun: the gym can not be remodel correctly and the classroom will be used as a stuy space
- Katie: How did you come to the number for study rooms?
- Shaun: Sign up and by observation.
- Adam: Link out specific and talking about addminsative had reassured but they are going back on their word. Talk about getting signatures.
- Caden: Emailing back and forth and sitting in on the meetings. It a market rate and Im not sure why there is such a big push for it. When ou walk in you will see the CP and not UWGB and It is a big hall
- Katie: the kitchen you are reversing is the double room?
- Shaun: yes L 165 is an extension.
- Sawyer: is there other study they will go?
- Shaun: there is a science commons sitting in there and only two students there



- Karime: The science commons is not as big as the library and when I am going there you see a few students but not as many as the library.
- Radwa: do they pay the same and UWGB students?
- Caden: yes, it's the same in 3 years.
- Radwa: if they pay as much as we do than its not fair
- Tanisha: with the branch campus that foes through there it has to go through with us. It is we back you guys.
- Nathan: Can we get signitures from UWGB?
- Shaun: I am not sure I can from here but I have gotten the UWGB manitowak.
- Adham: I just want to say that I agree with everyone. This being the primary study area.
- Katie: Signatures you can get here but I am not sure the campus administrator will not see it as helpful.
- Nathan: How we stay that we support it?
- Katie: If you add it into it.

c) Childcare Fund Presentation

- Kristi: This was established in 2020, and the childcare fund was created to help students that have children in childcare throughout school. In the DOS we are there to help and it to give funding by SGA and grands. SGA funding helps but does not have to be licensed as federal you have to be licensed. They must be enrolled, 6 months to 12 years old, good academic project and meet/class for the education. (I will insert link here once UWGB Websight it back up and running.)



We have 600 students eligible for the program. We will work all of here but also all around. Since May 2021 to know SGA funds have distribution \$103,000. SGA helps with setting a fund aside for us. We are asking for \$4000

- Katie: do you have info in the federal grant?
- Kristi: How much we spent or the futuer?
- Katie: futuer
- Karisti: The futuer is TBD. We want to reapply and they have not opened it up. I am meeting with Erin and talking with them about that it might look like in the coming year. If they do not than we will cut ties with SGA.
- Tanisha: I would like to make a motion to approve \$4,000 for the child care fund.
 1. Morion: Abby
 2. Second: sawyer
- Kendra:
 1. Lorendy: Yes
 2. Sawyer: Abstain
 3. Abbigal: Yes
 4. Ryan: Yes
 5. Nathan K: yes
 6. Adham: yes
 7. Ethan S: yes
 8. Romiro: Yes



- Tanisha: 6-0-3 approved

d) Wellness Center

- Mishelle: we are use to assenting you. We also have a relaxation room. We have had 57 and 42 have Showen up. We have done 15 refuals to rellacare psychology. We refuered about 20 students of care. Eating disorder or suicidal. With the help of SGA, we had heired 6 consolers. with the 43 suicidal than we have only sent 7 people to the crises center.

VIII. Exec Committee Reports:

- Academic Affairs-
- Arts and Performance-
 1. Ethan: Last week I had a meeting with Kelly as well as reaching out to professors about the arts and cultural funding, today I presented two classes and talked about SGA. I am also looking at the bylaws. Please come to the dance show case.
- Environmental Affairs-
- Equity and Diversity-
 1. Radwa: I met with christie last week about a presentation. LIT is up and running and letting them know about the upcoming election.
- Health and Safety-
 1. Devan: There will be spring break and a mocktail and STD booth. Sexual assault is in April and we have a few events. I got a information in the AC in



theater hall feels like feet.

- Intergovernmental Affairs-
 1. Moises: last week we had shared gov and we disgust 13.10 meeting and talked about the governor. This is 2nd meeting and 2 more meetings. Civics week is this week and if you can go please do. Last week we had ahmed
- Recreation and Athletics-
 1. Nathan: I will not be in this week due to the passing of one of are swimmer passing away. Thank you for reaching out.
- Union and Dining-
- SUFAC-
 1. Lucas: I met with the chancellor last week and I am meeting with him this week. We have budgets to look at.

IX. Announcements-

- a) Karime: Abby reached out and March 5th winder at 6pm former congressman will be here.
- b) Devan: sesame street will be here on Saturday if you want to go get your flash tik

X. Adjournment- @ 6: 40

- a) Motion: lorendy
- b) Second: awyer